DfL Project Staff Stories: Ngaere Blair

Through my role in Student Engagement at the time, it was a really good fit for me to be part of the first year experience working group during that initial consultation time, that was a really great way to get to know other academic, non-academic staff in part of the process and also to make sure that students were being represented, the student voice and student feedback was being represented in those groups as well.

There have been lots of challenges I think throughout the whole process but from my perspective what I've noticed is a lot of different things operating at different speeds, some aspects operate really really quickly, other aspects take a long time, so we're often in a bit of a catch up process. But having said that I think it's just part of the big process of getting lots of people, lots of agendas together across a very large, a very complex organisation.

I think personally there's been a fantastic learning experience for me. I've gotten to understand a lot more about the learning and teaching aspects of what we do. It is also enhanced my own personal professional networks here at La Trobe but I think also organisationally it has allowed the work that we do in Student Enrichment to expand and alongside that I've been able to get some fantastic people as part of our team to really help build the student experience.

I hope it continues to keep the student experience at the forefront of what we do. To me university isn't just about its facilities and infrastructure and operations, it really is around the student experience, how students learn and engage. I think students have a lot to contribute to Design for Learning as well so making sure that perspective is highly valued and incorporated into the whole process is really important to me.

